
 

 
 

 
 

Announcement: E-Filing Changes in 13th Judicial Circuit 
 

The 13th Judicial Circuit implemented JAWS 5.0 on September 1, 2020.  This software upgrade 
addresses a Florida Supreme Court mandate, requiring that all Florida courts utilize the 
statewide filing portal.  All attorneys must then begin filing documents in 13th Circuit cases via 
the portal beginning September 1st . Attorneys who don’t already have a portal account will 
need to create one.  Additional information, to include instructions on creating a portal 
account, can be found at  https://www.myflcourtaccess.com. For information on how to upload a 
Proposed Order to the Florida E-portal, please click here.  

https://www.myflcourtaccess.com/
https://www.fljud13.org/Portals/0/Forms/pdfs/UploadingProposedOrdertoFloridaEPortal.pdf?ver=2020-09-18-144158-080

